
 

 

 
 7TH REPORT OF THE 

 
CYCLING ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 
Meeting held on August 19, 2015, commencing at 4:05 PM, in Committee Room #4, 
Second Floor, London City Hall.   
 
PRESENT: W. Pol (Chair), J. Jordan, H. Ketelaars, B. Schulz, D. Szoller, M. Zuniti and 
J. Martin (Committee Secretary). 
 
ABSENT:  A. Farahi, D. Mitchell, C. Quirk and G. Sinclair. 
 
ALSO PRESENT:  D. MacRae, J. Stanford and G. Strang. 
 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER 
 

1. Disclosures of Pecuniary Interest 

 
Recommendation:  That it BE NOTED that no pecuniary interests were 
disclosed. 

 
II. SCHEDULED ITEMS 
 

2. Celebrating Our Cycling Master Plan 

 
Recommendation:  That it BE NOTED that the attached presentation from H. 
Ketelaars, with respect to celebrating our Cycling Master Plan, was received. 

 
III. CONSENT ITEMS 
 

3. 6th Report of the Cycling Advisory Committee 

 
Recommendation:  That it BE NOTED that the 6th Report of the Cycling 
Advisory Committee, from its meeting held on May 20, 2015 was received. 

 
4. City of London - Highbury Avenue/Hamilton Road Intersection 

Improvements - Municipal Class Environmental Assessment - Public 
Information Centre Displays 

 
Recommendation:  That it BE NOTED that a communication dated May 26, 
2015, from J. Smolders, Dillon Consulting Limited, with respect to the City of 
London, Highbury Avenue/Hamilton Road Intersection Improvements and 
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment, was received. 

 
5. "London ON Bikes" - City of London Cycling Master Plan 

 
Recommendation:  That it BE NOTED that a Notice from D. MacRae, Division 
Manager, Transportation Planning and Design, with respect to the “London ON 
Bikes” - City of London Cycling Plan, was received. 

 
6. Notice of Second Draft of the London Plan 

 
Recommendation:  That consideration of the Second Draft of the London Plan 
comments, prepared by W. Pol, BE REFERRED to the Cycling Project Sub-
Committee for review and report back at a future Cycling Advisory Committee 
(CAC) meeting; it being noted that the CAC received the Notice, dated May 21, 
2015, from H. McNeely, Planner with respect to this matter. 

 
IV. SUB-COMMITTEES & WORKING GROUPS 
 

7. Cycling Project Sub-Committee 

 
Recommendation:  That consideration of the Urban Design and GIS and 
Downtown Design Manual comments BE DEFERRED to a future meeting of the 
Cycling Advisory Committee; 
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it being noted that W. Pol will prepare comments to be reviewed by the Cycling 
Projects Sub-Committee. 

 
V. ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION 
 

8. MTO's Curriculum/Outreach Granting Process 

 
Recommendation:  That the attached letter of support from the Cycling Advisory 
Committee for the CAN-Bike London, Ministry of Transportation of Ontario’s 
Curriculum / Outreach Grant Application to support cycling skills training projects 
in Middlesex, Elgin and Oxford counties, BE APPROVED. 

 
9. Bicycle Friendly Award 

 
Recommendation:  That a working group BE ESTABLISHED to explore the 
potential to update and resume the Bicycle Friendly Award for the City of 
London. 

 
VI. DEFERRED MATTERS/ADDITIONAL BUSINESS 
 

None. 
 
VII. ADJOURNMENT 
 

The meeting adjourned at 5:45 PM. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEXT MEETING DATE: September 16, 2015 
 


